
FAIR POLITICAL PRACTICES COMMISSION
428 J Street • Suite 620 • Sacramento, CA 95814-2329

(916) 322-5660 • Fax (916) 322-0886

November 4, 2016

Richard R. Rios
Olson Hagel & Fishburn LLP
o/b/o Rebecca Kaplan
Sent via email

Re: Closure Letter

Dear Mr. Rios:

Thank you for your explanation regarding Oakland Council Member Rebecca Kaplan's
accrued expense disclosed on the Kaplan for Mayor 2014 campaign report covering the
period ending June 30, 2014, and the payment thereof Based on your explanation, we
will not pursue this matter further.

Thank you again for your prompt assistance with this matter.

Sincerely,

Galena West, Chief
Enforcement Division
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